

The Grand Lodge of Antient Free and Accepted Masons of Scotland

William Ramsay McGhee, MStJ, D.L., Grand Master Mason

30 June 2020

To: Grand Lodge Districts, Provinces & Home Lodges & Members of Grand Committee

Dear Sir and Brother

THE GRAND LODGE OF SCOTLAND - ORAL HISTORY PROJECT

The Grand Master Mason Brother William Ramsay McGhee has requested that I write to you ask that the Provinces, Districts and Lodges take part in a special Oral History project that is being undertaken.

This will record your memories and stories from the pandemic, over the past few months, and will form part of our historical record.

For this project, Brethren will be asked to make a short video on their mobile phone or other device, to record their experiences.

Brethren wishing to participate will receive detailed Instructions on how to make the video. For further information please email the Secretary of the GLS History & Heritage Group, Charles Winston, at:- GLShistoryheritage@gmail.com

Please provide your Name and Lodge details, together with your Province or District.

We hope that as many Brethren as possible will take this opportunity to record their thoughts.

Thank you and please stay safe

Sue Williams

PA to the Grand Master Mason

